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The adenohypophysis of catfish and 
other teleosts consists of morphologically 
and functionally different cell types. 
Hormone synthesis and release in some of 
these cell types are controlled by similar 
hypothalamic peptidergic and aminergic 
systems. In viva also blood-born steroids 
may directly and/or indirectly influence 
the activity of for example corticotropic 
and gonadotropic pituitary cells. More- 
over, different adenohypophyseal cell 
types tend to influence each other via 
their respective hormones, both under in 
viva and in vitro conditions. Consequent- 
ly, to study the effect of each single 
control mechanism on hormone synthesis and 
release by a single cell type, it is ne- 
cessary to use isolated cells. 

Confirmation of the identity of the 
isolated cell type is an important step in 
the procedure. The present study describes 
an ultrastructural method to confirm the 
isolation of gonadotropic cells from the 
pituitary of the African catfish, Clarias 
lazera. 

Dispersed pituitary gonadotropic cells 
were isolated on a discontinuous Percoll 
gradient. After separation, cell samples 
were fixed and epon-embedded according to 
standard procedures. Sections were collec- 
ted on nickel grids, etched with Hz02 10% 
and treated with anti-Clarias gonadotropic 
hormone (1:5000) for 2 hr at room tempera- 
ture. Protein A-gold was used as the mar- 
ker of the antibody. The PA-gold parti- 
cles, with a diameter of 7 nm, were pre- 
pared according to the method of van Ber- 
gen en Henegouwen and Leunissen (Ultrami- 
croscopy, in press), with white phospho- 
rus as the reducing agent (modified after 
Faulk and Taylor, Immunochemistry 8, 1081, 
1971). In the gonadotrops secretory gra- 
nules, globules and large secretory masses 
were strongly immunolabelled, whereas the 
cytoplasm was completely devoid of gold 
particles. Immunolabelling was absent in 
the other pituitary cell types. It appears 
that immunolabelling with the homologous 
antibody and PA-gold particles on fixed 
and epon-embedded cells, gives a specific 
localization of the hormone, combined with 
a good structural preservation. 

Fig. 1. Gonadotropic eel2 of one of the 
fractions. The bar represents 2100 nm. 

Fig. 2. Part of ax isolated gonadotropic 
cell; epon section treated with antibody 
and @-gold. The bar represents 226 nm. 
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